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city commission for approval. 
Then last Wednesday, in the BDC’s Septem-

ber board meeting, Commissioner Aydelott, 
Mayor Gosline and Mangum brought their 
concerns to the BDC’s board of directors. They 
said it wasn’t personal, but the website was 
still in disrepair, a report on BDC work had 
not been provided, and transparency was a 
concern.

“I want to clear the air, the questioning at 
the meetings and that’s kind of been going on 
the last couple of weeks are not a dig at any-
body at the BDC,” Gosline said. 

“They are not a dig at Jan or Rick. It’s just 
that we, as elected officials, get asked ques-
tions and I’ve been on the commission for 3 
and a half years and have had questions and 
have never really followed through to be hon-
est. It just seems like lately I’ve been getting 
asked a lot of questions, and I know the other 
commissioners have too.”

Gosline presented the board with several 
questions. She said she didn’t expect immedi-
ate answers but wanted the BDC to get back 
with her and the commission.

First, she asked what “are some of the proj-
ects in the past five years that the BDC has 
done,” and how much have they funded.

Gosline also wanted to know about the pre-
viously undisclosed project fund: “I know we 
are trying to build money for the future, to 
get a big project. How much money is in that 
fund? And where, how is that allocated? Is 
there a balance statement, financial statemen 
tor audit? Do we see that, or can we see that? 
And audits, how often are those done? Are 
those shared public? How does the public get 
that?” 

Gosline also wanted to talk about coopera-
tion with other city departments: “How often 
do you meet with Main Street or Main Street 
board? Do you work together?”

City Manager Marty Mangum added that the 
BDC should also work with Monica Wilkinson, 
who is in charge of the city’s Economic Devel-
opment, outside of downtown. Gosline agreed.

Gosline then asked how the BDC operates: 
“If we get an inquiry, what do we do then? Is 
there a packet that goes out? What do we do 
to scratch their back to entice these people to 
come to Vernon?”

She also asked, in light of advance notice 
that the power plant was leaving, “How are 
we proactive? What do we do, being proactive, 
trying to get businesses to come to Vernon?”

“I know we brought up the website, and 
Jan I’m not going to bring it up again, I know 
that’s being worked on, I think anyway, that’s 
being worked on. If you go to the website, 
there is nothing,” Gosline said.

Board member Terry Spears responded: “I 
think those are all good questions, I think if 
people ask questions and we don’t feel com-
fortable addressing those, then it makes us 
look like we have something to hide – and we 
don’t.”

He said Gosline’s questions were appropri-
ate, and the commission should hold the BDC 
accountable, and the questions be answered. 
Spears asked for a copy of Gosline’s questions, 
and a copy was made for each director.

BDC board chair Lisa Herber asked Gosline 
how she wanted the responses delivered. Bon-
ner interjected that she was going to answer 
some of the questions in her report.

Bonner started with projects. She said there 
were two projects approved in 2020, the Pear-
son Livestock expansion and the new peanut 
sheller at the Texas A&M Research Station.

She said a conference call was made Au-
gust 12 with a potential client; she said the 
project was still viable. She also said the BDC 
facilitated, earlier this year, an introduction 
between a client and a property owner. The 
client was referred to the SBDC for a business 
plan development. 

“I believe he contacted SBDC to become 
a client, I don’t know how far along they’ve 
gotten… but at least we have gotten over the 
hump of going to SBDC for help. Because very 
often, when you recommend to a prospect to 
go the SBDC for a business plan, that’s gener-
ally where it stops,” she said.

In other meetings in August, Bonner said 
she and Rick had met with Mangum and Gos-
line on Aug. 19 to discuss the BDC proposed 
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“I love that the paper always has 
whatever is going on with the church 
week in and week out in the paper. I 
don’t even have to worry about people 
in the community missing out on 
anything. Small town papers are  one 
of the best things about living in a town 
like Vernon.”
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First United Methodist Church 
940-552-6281
3029 Wilbarger | Vernon, TX

Four Stars Toyota
2600 E. Broadway, Altus, OK
940-839-5100

“I read the Vernon Record so I can keep up with everything going 
on in Vernon. No rumors or talking behind other’s backs. Just real 
news that affects people in Vernon and surrounding areas. I also 
like keeping up with how our local kids are doing in sports. I may 
not know many of them personally, but I like to recognize them 
when I am out and about. The Vernon Record provides me with 
the information I like to read about.”

Anthony Inman

Marvin Tate

“The Vernon Record provides a good 
source of information and knowledge 
to our community. Knowing, caring, 
understanding and sharing is what 
Vernon needs and gets with the VDR.”
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“I love getting the Vernon Record. 
They always do their part to support 
everyone in the community. Being able 
to know what is happening around 
town is important and they are always 
making sure that we are informed.”

Family Health Mart Pharmacy 
and Medical Equipment & Supply
1720 Hillcrest Dr | Vernon, TX
Pharmacy: 940-552-2999 
Medical: 940-552-2273

Dustin Fraticelli

Terry Spears
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